ROBSON RANCH WOMEN'S CLUB LUNCHEON

January 2, 2023

The general membership luncheon meeting of the RRWC was held on January 2, 2023.

Business Meeting:

Nancy Garre Caldwell, President, called the meeting to order at 12:15, following a buffet lunch, and welcomed all attendees.

Nancy read a quote for the meeting by Joanna Furchs and wished everyone a Happy New Year:

Happy New Year to you! May every great new day Bring you sweet surprises— A happiness buffet.

Happy New Year to you,
And when the new year's done,
May the next year be even better,
Full of pleasure, joy and fun.

Nancy and Lisa Olson introduced new members and first-time attendees. Five women introduced themselves to the group.

Nancy reviewed the club policy which says that an attendee may come to one luncheon and then would need to join the club in order to attend future luncheons. We are having a membership drive on Jan. 6th in the clubhouse from 9-11.

Lisa Olson helped celebrate January birthdays. We had 12 birthday ladies at the luncheon. The winner of the birthday drawing for a free lunch was #7, Pat Hamblin.

Nancy reported on our progress which was limited since this was only the second day of the year, but the first step was being able to share our first luncheon of 2023.

- Nancy stated that we already have 215 members signed up for 2023.
- Financially we have a \$2440 carry over from last year, \$4371.66 total funds, and \$3500 in dues.

Nancy thanked the table decorators, greeters, and hospitality team for a great job.

Donna Gardner announced that the Denton County Food Center was our charity today. We raised \$467 as a donation to them. As part of Share the Blessings, Joanie Price won the free lunch for next month's luncheon.

Nancy reminded everyone of the pink sheets on the table and to please write down the names of people to receive a card from the Sunshine Committee.

Dee Sico announced the first special event of 2023to be held on February 15th. We will be touring and having lunch at the newly opened gallery for Women's Leadership at the Jane Nelson Museum at Denton's TWU. Valet parking will be provided. There is space for 50 women, so please sign up ASAP. Dee also reminded members to fill out the survey on the table.

Other announcements made by Nancy were that the Home & Garden show will be on April 1, chaired by Pam Franks and the Holiday Market will be on October 14th, chaired by Chris Anderson. Please mark your calendars today. Nancy also reminded members about the RR WC website.

Gayle Lee said that the program for our Valentine's luncheon on Feb. 6, will the RR's Swing Band.

Gayle introduced our luncheon speaker, Jay Straub who spoke about why he was called a "miracle man."

The meeting adjourned at 1:23 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Donna M. DeBoever Secretary, RRWC